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Together, We Cann

Welcome back—and a warm welcome to all our new pupils and their families.
I hope you all had a wonderful summer holiday. Learners have returned well to
their new classes, and our teams are focusing on building strong relationships to
support learning throughout the year. It was fantastic to open the first assembly of
the year by launching elections for our new School Council representatives and
House Captains. We look forward to sharing the results soon.

A Sense of Belonging
I want to begin this year’s newsletter by discussing belonging. At Cann Bridge
School, there is a strong sense of belonging for our learners. Belonging means
knowing our pupils well and adapting our provision and curriculum to meet their
individual needs. The impact is evident in high levels of engagement and excellent
attendance. Cann Bridge is a special school, and this shines through daily in the
way pupils and staff interact and in the ethos that permeates the school.

School Development Plan
We have returned to our first full week well-prepared and with a clear focus on the
year ahead, following our welcome back and the sharing of our new School
Development Plan, available on our website under Key Documents.

This year, we are beginning to see the full impact of the rapid developments made
over the last three years—progress I hope you are noticing in your child’s
experiences and achievements.

By Shane Baker, Headteacher  



Teaching, Learning and Curriculum
We continue to drive up the standards of teaching, learning, and
assessment. On average, pupils made more progress last year than in the
year before. This success is thanks to our collaborative, aspirational,
progressive, and learner-focused approach.

The launch of our reviewed curriculum in September 2024 was impactful.
This year, we invite you to attend a Curriculum and Assessment Update on
Thursday 25th September at 2pm (before Parents Evening). This will be an
opportunity to hear where we are now, ask questions, and share feedback
on how we can develop our curriculum further. At Cann Bridge, we never
stand still—we are always looking for ways to improve.

We are also prioritising:
 • Computing & AI: With rapid technological advancements, we want to
ensure pupils are well-prepared for the future while staying safe. Princess
Yachts has kindly donated additional laptops and tablets to support this.
 • Writing and Music: Exciting developments are planned to further
strengthen our writing and music curriculum.
 • Healthy Schools: This will be a key focus, with more information to follow
throughout the year.

Building & Facilities
During the holidays, alongside Holiday Club and Summer Club, we
completed several projects, including:
 • A new reception area to improve security as part of our lockdown
procedures.
 • Relocation of our foyer doors to improve safety and create more space for
showcasing House Points, Enterprise projects, and awards (to be completed
this term).

Feedback has been overwhelmingly positive.



Uniform & Equipment
It’s wonderful to see so many pupils in
uniform—thank you for the effort made at
the start of term. Our new Year 7s were
especially proud to show off their smart
black uniforms as they entered secondary
education.

Uniform does not need to be branded and
can be purchased from supermarkets and
high street shops. If you need help, we
have a stock of preloved items available.
We also understand that reasonable
adjustments may be needed for some
learners and will work with you.

Please ensure all items—wet weather
gear, PE kits, spare clothing, and bottles—
are labelled. With over 250 people in the
building, lost property builds up quickly.
Over the summer, we donated four sacks
of unclaimed items to charity.

Staffing & Leadership
 • Karen Hunter, Deputy Headteacher, will
move into a new role in January as
Director of Teaching, Learning and
Assessment. Recruitment for her
successor is underway.
 • We are also recruiting a dedicated, full-
time School Caretaker, reflecting our
growth in pupil numbers, staffing, and
facilities. This is a positive step to maintain
our high standards across the school site.

EHCP Annual Reviews
We recognise that annual review
paperwork can sometimes feel lengthy
and outdated when the final EHCP is not
updated by the local authority. Jennie
Ferrett has been working hard to improve
the process to ensure reviews are
accurate, reflective, and up to date. We are
confident families will value these changes
and welcome your feedback.

Wrap-Around Provision
We remain committed to exploring wrap-
around provision, as some families have
expressed interest. As previously shared,
this is not something we can prioritise
within the current tight school budget, and
costs to parents may outweigh the benefits
for some.

However, we continue to apply for funding,
though bids to date have been
unsuccessful. We are now in early
discussions about new opportunities, and
Nikki will be sending a survey to gather
further information from families to
support future funding applications. While
we cannot guarantee provision, your
feedback is essential to this process.

Communication with Families
 • Bromcom MCAS App: All school
communication will now be sent via
Bromcom MCAS (My Child At School),
available as both an app and browser login.
Each parent/carer has their own account. If
you’ve not yet signed up, please contact
reception for support. Please also take a
moment to check your details are correct
so our records remain accurate. All lunches
and contributions towards trips will also
now be collected through Bromcom. 
 • Home–School Books: New
communication books have been launched
from EYFS to Key Stage 4, with two styles
and waterproof bags. These were
developed in consultation with families to
keep all communication in one place. We
value your messages, as they help us
support pupils by knowing about their
interests, hobbies, and any changes at
home. We will also be exploring digital
systems for home–school communication
later this year.

On Friday you should have received your
child’s class timetable and class newsletter.



Celebrating Achievements
 • Library Opening: Our new library officially opened during the first week back.
Although we were unable to secure an author to open it, we didn’t want to miss the
chance to celebrate this milestone. Thanks to the incredible voluntary fundraising
efforts of Wendy Fisher, over £16,000 was raised from 12 charitable trusts. A further
£5,000 has been invested in resources, transforming an underused cupboard into a
vibrant library space, with dedicated reading areas in all classrooms. Thank you, Wendy,
for your lasting impact on our school.
 • Radio Cann Bridge: Following last year’s purchase of DJ decks, learners are now
fundraising £7,250 to launch our own school radio station. With £2,500 already secured
and Wendy once again leading fundraising, the portable station will enable all classes to
get involved—whether reading stories, sharing favourite songs, performing, or
interviewing guests. This project showcases our aspirational values and builds pupils’
communication, interaction, and performance skills.

Outdoor Spaces
We are continuing to improve our outdoor learning environments:
 • The Lower School Shared Playground has been completed and received fantastic
feedback.
 • We are currently developing outdoor classroom spaces and actively applying for
charitable funding to support these.
 • Our long-term goal is to redevelop the Upper School Playground, estimated at
£150,000–£160,000. Designs are being prepared and we welcome feedback.

Friends of Cann Bridge are already planning fundraising events, including a Spring Ball,
and we are delighted that a local recruitment agency will also be running the Plymouth
Half Marathon to support us. If you or anyone you know can help, we would be very
grateful.

Parent Engagement
 • Evisense: A great way to keep up to date with your child’s learning. If you’ve not
signed up, please contact reception or note it in the home–school book.
 • Website & Calendar: The school website has been updated with new information and
photographs. Our Family Calendar has also been published under School Term Dates,
helping you plan for events across the year.

Free School Meals
If you believe your child may be entitled to Free School Meals, please apply—even if you
don’t intend to take them. Applications bring additional funding into the school, which
allows us to invest in enhanced provision such as our Family & Learner Support Advisor,
Positive Behaviour Support Lead, private Occupational Therapist, additional Educational
Psychology input, and soon external Speech and Language Therapy.



Staff Development
We are proud of the commitment our staff show to their professional development:
 • Several Teaching Assistants are nearing completion of Level 3 Apprenticeships with Argyle.
 • Others are completing Level 2 Supporting Teaching & Learning qualifications with
Achievement Training, and Level 4 HLTA qualifications, with some starting Level 5 Specialist
Teaching Assistant programmes.
 • Some middle leaders are currently working on their NPQSL final assessments, and I wish
them good luck.
 • Last year, I personally completed my NPQH!

As a school, we value continuous professional development and invest in our staff so we can
provide the very best for our learners. During our September Professional Development Days
(INSET) we completed safeguarding, health and safety, behaviour, medical and Training in
Systematic Instructions.

Parent and Learner EHCP Annual Review Survey Results
Throughout the last academic year, we introduced a Parent Carer and Learner Survey to
capture your views and support our ongoing development. We greatly value your positive
feedback.

One of the main areas highlighted was the importance of pupils and parents understanding
EHCP outcomes, targets, and next steps. In response, we have made significant
improvements through the introduction of Personalised Learning Goals (PLGs)—small,
achievable steps that build towards yearly outcomes and, ultimately, the long-term outcomes
set out in each EHCP.

These were shared with families during the summer term Parents’ Evening, alongside
progress data from our assessment system and phonics updates. We hope these discussions
with teachers helped you gain a clearer understanding of the progress your child has made.

We will continue to record progress towards PLGs on Evisense and update you at each
Parents’ Evening.

Final Thoughts
I hope you find these newsletters informative and reassuring about the work we are all doing.
I am incredibly proud of our achievements, and I hope you are too.

Thank you, as always, for your support.

Warm regards,













School Term Dates 2025/26

3rd-5  September - Professional Development Days (Closed to pupils)th

8  September - Pupils return to schoolth

11  September - Grand opening of the new school library 10-11.30th

12  September - Class Newsletters and Timetables will be sent hometh

25  September - Friends of Cann Bridge Meeting 9.30 at Schoolth

25th September - Family Workshop - Curriculum Overview & Update 2-3.30
25  September - Parent & Carers Evening 3.30-6.30th

2  October - Harvest Festival nd

10  October - Family Workshop - SoSAFE! & RSHE 1-2.30th

24  October - Wear it Pink Day th

24  October - School Discoth

What’s coming up…
Further details
about Family

Training/ Workshops
& Family Café 
dates are sent

separately

















Our Mantra, Vision & Values





Our Safeguarding Team

Safeguarding is everyone’s
responsibility











Learn more about our fantastic staff team on our website 
www.cannbridgeschool.co.uk/about-us/staff-classes 

Our current vacancies:
www.cannbridgeschool.co.uk/about-us/vacancies-volunteers

/CannBridgeSchool

@Cann_Bridge

@Cann_Bridge

We say goodbye to:
Rivers Truscott

Cann Bridge School
Eden Valley Gardens

Estover
Plymouth
PL6 8EE

T: 01752 207909   W: www.cannbridgeschool.co.uk
E: reception@cannbridge.co.uk 

We welcome:
No new staff


